Redevelopment Commission Meeting
Tuesday October 1, 2019

Opening and Roll Call-Suzanne Short, Chair
[bookmark: _GoBack]Members Present: Suzanne Short-Chair, Shelley Haney-VP, Shannon Walls, Brian Hurley-Secretary, Alex Jordan and Larry Longman -Town Council Liaison.
Members Absent: Donetta Gee-Weiler
Others Present: Tonya Galbraith-Town Manager, Ryan Crum-Director of Planning and Development, and Attorney Gregg Morelock.
Approval of September 3, 2019 minutes
After a date correction, a motion was made by Ms. Haney to approve the September 3, 2019 meeting minutes. Second was made by Mr. Hurley and approved by a vote of 4/0.
Initial discussion of RDC funding-Suzanne Short
Cathy Gardner, Town of McCordsville Clerk-Treasurer, was in attendance to further discuss the understanding of money allocation and possible new funding approach that would include a tax collection funding source. There are three separate TIF fund operating lines that directly fund the RDC income. There will be more explanation when Lisa Lee, from Ice Miller and Emma Adlam, from Baker Tilly attend the November meeting. This will be helpful to have a clearer picture of what money can be used for what project.
Allocation Ordinance
Mr. Morelock will prepare the Brookside Allocation Fund ordinance and will be presented to Town Council.
Budget Report
Ms. Short went over the budget document. All agreed that this report is much easier to use and understand. This is the format Ms. Gardner will include in the future meetings.
Request for Funds for Town Center Storm Water Plan- Ryan Crum
This is a stormwater and aesthetic water feature for Town Center which will cost approximately $50,000.  Mr. Crum wants permission to put out an RFP (Request for Funds) to study the feasibility. Ms. Short asked about where the money would come from and Mr. Crum informed the RDC that the project was on the 2019 capital projects plan and the contract would be encumbered for 2020. Mr. Longman asked if survey work has been done. Mr. Crum replied no.  Motion was made to authorize expenditure up to $50,000 for drainage study for Town Center by Ms. Haney. Second by Mr. Hurley and passed 4/0.

Economic Development Plan Review
Ms. Galbraith sent draft to all members and it is still being worked on at this time.  There are photos being added and Mr. Crum is doing his final edits.  Ms. Short had some fine-tuning edit suggestions and she will send to Ms. Galbraith. It will be completed for November meeting so adoption can be recommended.
Invoice Approval: Context Design
Motion to pay Context Design $3927.22 was made by Mr. Jordan. Second by Ms. Haney and approval by a vote of 4/0.
Council Liaison Report
Mr. Longman gave an update from the most recent Town Council meeting.
Old Business
Ms. Galbraith had members sign EDA documents.
New Business
None
Next Meeting
Monday November 4, 2019
Adjourn
Motion made to adjourn was made by Mr. Hurley. Second by Mr. Jordan and motion passed by a vote of 4/0




